
Thank you to our advertisers that make this bulle-

tin possible.  A special thank you this week to: 

Rivera Electric  

Jeremy Rivera - Owner 

(406) 642-3593 

Events this week … 
 

Saturday, April 16 

4 p.m. Reconciliation 

4 to 5:15 p.m. Rosary makers meet 

5:30 p.m. Mass at St. Francis 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Sunday, April 17 
7:30 a.m. and 9 a.m. Mass at St. Francis 

Kindergarten hosts 9 a.m. Mass 

K-6 Faith Formation 

11 a.m. Mass at St. Philip (Darby) 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Monday, April 18 
No Mass 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Tuesday, April 19 
12:10 p.m. Mass 

 5 p.m. Rosary 

7 p.m. RCIA 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Wednesday, April 20 
9 a.m. Mass  

9:30 a.m. Women's fellowship 

Building Reconstruction committee meet at 7 p.m. 

6:30 p.m. JR/HS FF 

7:15 p.m. Choir practice 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Thursday, April 21 

9 a.m. Mass 

11 a.m. -- New meet-up for women -- More informa-

tion inside this bulletin 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Friday, April 22 
9 a.m. Mass 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Saturday, April 23 
4 p.m. Reconciliation 

5:30 p.m. Mass at St. Francis 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Sunday, April 24 
7:30 a.m. and 9 a.m. Mass at St. Francis 

K-6 Faith Formation 
11 a.m. Mass at St. Philip (Darby) 

Weekly Mass Intentions 

Saturday April 16  Ann Copperi requested by Linda 
Niezgodziel 

Sunday April 17 

 7:30 a.m For Colleen Hare r.b. Judy & Wally 
Grewe 

 9 a.m For Parish  Families 

Wednesday April 20  For Bob Sain r.b. Richard Sain 

Thursday April  21  For Colleen M. Hare r.b. Fahrenbruck Family 

Fourth Sunday of Easter 
We hear again of the early church’s strug-
gle in spreading the Gospel. Though many 
were persecuted for their faith, the disci-
ples pressed forward and rejoiced in their 
successes. We don’t have to endure the 
same consequences they did, or those of 
persecuted Christians in some areas of the 
world today. But our challenge is to know 
how to live the Gospel in a secular age. We 
rely on the same Shepherd who has 
guided them. 

       (from Celebration: A comprehensive worship resource) 

Baby Remembrance Service Thanks 
Thank you all so very much for your caring and compas-

sionate support of the Baby Remembrance Service on Sun-

day.  We had 36 participants including volunteers, many of 

whom honored their own children as well.  Every partici-

pant I spoke with expressed great appreciation for this spe-

cial opportunity to remember and honor their children and 

grandchildren.  You helped touch many lives and promote 

healing by selflessly sharing your time, prayers, and kind-

ness.  We even have 4 names to add to the quilt.  A special 

thank you to Bev DeVine and Jill Deppel for creating this 

beautiful way to remember God's children many years ago 

… your mentorship and legacy live on!  

       Sincerely,  

Nancy Dezell, Health and Wellness coordinator  



        Happy Birthday   
 

4/17  
 Zussette Cruz   
 Tasha Fain 
 Dorothy Manely 
 Jim Vargovich 
    Jack Losensky 

 

           Happy Anniversary 
 

4/17   Marilyn & Joseph Rogish             23 years 
4/18  Maggie & Richard Buchanan    24 years 

 

We are updating our Birthday and Anniversary database and 

will be conducting a census soon. So if you don't see your Birth-

day or Anniversary listed, please contact the parish office with 

your current information and I will make sure it goes in the next 

bulletin. Thank you. 

Go to our website to access Mass 

times, bulletins, homilies, ministry 

schedules and the monthly calendar  
Just go to: 

stfrancishamilton.org 
 

On the main page, there are quick links to the ministry 
schedule, monthly calendar of events and bulletins. The 
bulletin is usually posted on the website the Tuesday before 
the weekend.  
 

Inventory of Church/Parish keys 
 

We are in the process of inventorying all our church/
parish keys so if you have keys in your possession, please 
call Lygia at the parish office. Also, if you have a set of 
keys and no longer need them, please return them to the 
parish office.  

PARISH NEWS 

New women's group get to-

gether April 21 at 11 a.m.  

We at St. Francis are starting up a new women's group 

to fellowship, network and to inspire joy within each 

other's lives. Friendships are such an important part of 

our journey. And, it's wonderful to have friendships 

with women who share the same faith so that we can go 

through our Catholic journey here at St. Francis for the 

next 30, 40, 50 years!  

The goal for now is to meet perhaps once a month dur-

ing the day or once a month in the evening.  

For more information on how to get involved, please 

contact Alexandra at 363-1385.  

Our next meet-up will be April 21 (Thursday) at 11 

a.m. in the parish center kitchen. We will be making 

salsa and learning what kinds of knives to use for different 

types of food items. Katelyn from an MSU Extension Agent, 

will be teaching the class.  

If you are interested in attending this class please call 363-1385 

so we know how much salsa items to purchase. 

Pope Francis Study group 

held 4th Thursday of Month 
For those interested in attending the Pope Francis 

study group, meetings will be held every fourth 

Thursday of the month at 6:30 p.m. in the parish cen-

ter.  

Attention Engaged Couples  

The next Catholic Engaged Encounter week-
end is May 20 to 22 in Great Falls MT.  Sign 
up now.  Deadline to register is May 
10.  Our only other weekend for 2016 will be  
October 7 to 9.   

Information and regis-
tration is available 
online at 
www.greatfallscee.org  
Call Brenda and Bill 
Chafin at 406-771- 8658 
for more informa-
tion.  A Wedding is a 
Day:  A Marriage is a 
Lifetime!  

tel:406-771-%208658


St. Francis teens    
Confirmed April 12 
Several  St. Francis teens were confirmed April 12 at St. 
Anthony's in Missoula at 7 p.m.  

Please pray for:  

RANDALL  

SOPHIA  

NATHAN 

LILY   

CRISSY   

PHILLIP 

MADISON 

TIMOTHY 

EMILEE 

WILLIAM  

SARAH 

NICHOLAS 

Second graders to      
receive First Holy  

Communion 
Our Second Grade, First Formation class will be 

receiving First Holy Communion May 15.  

Please pray for:  

Kendra 

Violet 

 Remington 

Olivia 

Kiana 

Cody 

Sacraments at St. Francis 

Congratulations and Blessings to those who have received Sacraments and to those who are about to 

Congratulations to our RCIA (Rite of 

Christian Initiation of Adults) candi-

dates who were received into the 

Catholic Church. Please welcome 

Kelli Jo Mathis, Mark Waltemathe, 

and Ron Madeen (first row from left 

to right). 

Also, thank you to their sponsors and 

our wonderful team of RCIA teach-

ers/directors who devote so much 

time, expertise and caring to nurture 

their faith over the last year.  

The RCIA program is wrapping up 

for the year but will restart in Septem-

ber. If you know any adults who are 

interested in becoming Catholic or 

Catholics who need to receive the Sac-

rament of Confirmation, please con-

tact the parish office at 363-1385. 

 



Parish Directory 
 

          Parish Office phone 363-1385  fax 363-1451 Mailing Address: 

          Website www.stfrancishamilton.org PO Box 593  (411 S 5th St) 

         Email Address    mail@stfrancishamilton.org Hamilton MT  59840 
 

Pastor Rev James A Connor Pastoral Council Deacon Jim Kaney 381-6527 

Pastoral Assistant Sr Margaret Hogan SCL Finance Council John Talia 363-4661 

Deacon Jim Kaney Music Coord Anne Weber 360-7507 

Business Manager Lygia Skipper K-6 RE Coord Sara Morin 961-5226 

Receptionist Alexandra Stuart 7-8 RE Coords Karin Melnarik 375-9004 

     Marilyn Wildey 363-3472 

   9-12 RE Coords Craig & Diane Tredik  381-1120 

 RCIA Coord  Regina Newberry 961-5629 

Sacraments 

Baptism: By appt. Baptismal preparation 

sessions offered to parents and sponsors 

four times a year as announced. 

Reconciliation: Saturdays 4pm in the 

Church or by appt with the priest. 

Marriage: Diocesan policy requires six 

months preparation.  If you are planning 

a  wedding, always check with the pas-

tor  before setting a date. 

Confirmation: Preparation to receive the 

sacrament of Confirmation is integrated 

into High School Youth Program.  Youth 

are expected to attend starting in the 

9th grade.  The sacrament is celebrated 

for 10th though 12th graders who have 

received a minimum of two years cate-

chesis and other Confirmation Classes in 

addition to other requirements. The next 

confirmation year will be in 2016. 

1st Penance & 1st Eucharist: For 2nd grade 

as scheduled in the year. The child must 

be enrolled in Religious Education Class. 

Sacrament of the Sick: As needed in each 

sickness, call and let us know. 

Prayer Chain: Judy Giggar 363-2784, Joyce 

Faucher 363-1003 or Ginny Rose 961-

3795 

HEALTHBEAT... 
Last seminars until September 
 

2016 SPRING Health & Wellness Presentations  
The St Francis of Assisi Health and Wellness Ministry is hosting 
free wellness presentations in the St Francis Pastoral Center (411 
S. 5th St, Hamilton)  No RSVP needed - Everyone welcome!  
 
May 5 ð Thursday, 3 to 4 p.m. - "Back" to Basics: How to Take Bet-
ter Care of your Back, Neck & Shoulders by Heidi Martin, MPT, 
OSC - Neck and back pain are some of the most common prevent-
able & treatable physical ailments in all ages. Physical Therapist 
Heidi Martin, will discuss & demonstrate proper stretches, exer-
cises and ergonomics for sitting, standing, lifting, computer work, 
etc to improve your flexibility & posture and reduce pain.  
 
May 12 ðThursday, 3 to 4:30 p.m. - Advance Care Planning 
(Advanced Directives): It's Your Choice, Make It So! By Dick We-
ber, PC, Attorney and Alan Baum, Consultant - What kind of medi-
cal care do you want if you are too ill or hurt to express your 
wishes? Advance directives like Living Wills, Medical Powers of 
Attorney, etc are legal documents that allow you to spell out your 
decisions about end-of-life care ahead of time to best inform your 
family, friends, and health care professionals. Learn what advance 
care planning is and why it’s important, decide what types of treat-
ment you would or would not want should you be diagnosed with 
a serious illness, and if ready, complete an advance directive so 
your wishes for medical treatment are in writing.  
 
May 19 ð Thursday, 3 to 4 p.m. ð Keeping Your Bones Healthy & 
Strong at All Ages - By Emily Smith MS, RD, LN - Registered Dieti-
cian/Bone & Joint Wellness Program – Get the real scoop on how to 
prevent bone loss and keep bones strong from childhood thru sen-
ior years! Discuss what to do after a bone break, chemotherapy, or 
other conditions. A MUST for all ages!  (Parents especially) An 
ounce of bone loss prevention is definitely worth a pound of cure!!  


